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Soroptimist International 
 is a global volunteer 

organization working to 
improve the lives of  

women and girls through 
programs leading to  
social and economic 

empowerment. 

 

 SIGS in October  
October 1 My Sisters House High Tea   

SIGS is sponsoring and decorating a table at this fun fundraiser. Kathy, 
Corrine, Roni, Josie, Lora E, Faye, Kay, Hilda and Michelle are all going 
to be guests at the SIGS Mad Hatter’s Tea Party table, wearing their best 

Wonderland costumes and enjoying a fantastic centerpiece designed by 
Roni. Tune in on Oct 4 to learn if they won a prize for the table, and to Facebook and 
next month’s newsletter for photos! 
 

October 4 Lunch Meeting at Piatti’s 
Sacramento Food Bank & Family Services, Refugee Resettlement and Events 

Kelly Siefkin, VP of Communications & Marketing and Rocio 
Gonzalez, Refugee Resettlement Manager for the Sacramento 
Food Bank & Family Services (SFBFS) will be joining us.  Kelly will 

be updating us on what’s happening at SFBFS, including the upcoming and popular Run 
to Feed the Hungry and Annual Turkey Drive.  Rocio will be talking to us about the 
Refugee Resettlement program at SFBFS. 
 

October 11 SOLD 
This one night screening of the film, SOLD, tells a story of human trafficking and human 
spirit. Tickets are $12.00 and must be purchased on-line at 
https://www.tugg.com/events/sold-mlyb. For more information, see page 7. 

 
October 18 Lunch Meeting at Piatti’s 

Geri DeLaRosa, Executive Director of Sunburst Projects, will 
be speaking to us about women living with 
HIV/AIDS.  The mission of Sunburst 

Projects is to keep families together by providing services that 
strengthen and empower individuals, families, and communities to 
ensure youth living with HIV/AIDS reach their highest potential. Geri 
hopes to bring with her a client who would share her story of the 
impact Sunburst Projects has had on her life. 

 

October 27 My Sister’s House Run for a Safe Haven 
For more information, go to www.my-sisters-house.org/events/2016-run-safe-haven/  

 
October 29 District 3 Fall Meeting 
8:30 – 2:30 Shriner’s Hospital Auditorium, $22 
Sign up to attend the district meeting at SIGS meetings, or contact Kathy Stassi to let 
her know you are interested. Checks will go to Jean Foster. More info is on page 8. 
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First & Third Tuesdays 
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12:00 noon – 1:15 pm 
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https://www.tugg.com/events/sold-mlyb
http://www.my-sisters-house.org/events/2016-run-safe-haven/
http://www.sacramentofoodbank.org/
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 President’s Message   
President Dara is taking a “road less traveled” and is in France. She writes from abroad:  
Dear Soroptimists, 
Bonjour and welcome to fall. Although I'm vacationing in South of 
France, I missed the beautiful fall colors of Sacramento, and I miss 
the beat of SI of Greater Sacramento.  There is a lot going on with 
the club in the fall, of course, both business and fun! 
 
I would like to thank the Finance Committee for getting the budget 
done, Jean Foster working tirelessly in compiling it, and the Board 
for approving it with one item for further discussion.  
 
Faye and friends provided Hidden Support (bras and undies) to 16 graduates for 
Women's Empowerment on Sept 16.  If you like shopping, do join Faye in shopping for 
the next class. 
 
Kathy has been working Live Your Dream, Ruby, and Fellowship awards.  If you know 
anyone who you would like to recommend for these, please contact Kathy. (see p. 4) 
 
Ten of us are attending the High Tea on Oct 1, a My Sisters House fundraiser. And another 
fundraiser for MSH is on October 22, the Run for a Safe Haven. Please join us in this 
meaningful and fun activity.  
 
Marilyn is calling for the holiday olive oil and balsamic vinegar orders—they are great 

holiday gifts. 
 
And, plan to attend our district meeting is on October 29, Saturday 
$22/person, at Shriners Hospital. Please come and meet other 
members in our district and listen to the latest update from our 
district director, Peggy Ursin.  See page 8.  
  

I’ll see you soon. Au Revoir and happy fall.    

Board Highlights 
At the September Board meeting, the board discussed: 

 Approved the 2016-2017 budget 

 A SIGS 30 anniversary celebration as the Winter Mixer 

 A process to assist in reporting activities to SNR & SIA (see page… 

 Support for My Sister’s House will be through High Tea and Fun Run 

 Confirmed lunch meeting agenda times (see last page) 

 Discussed a proposal to include Endowment funds in Service; initial consensus 

was to keep them with Endowment committee 

 Service committee decision to not do Crisis Nurseries Lunch 

 Reports from Ways and Means, Program, and Membership on ongoing projects 

 Upcoming events include My Sisters House, 10/29 District Meeting and 

Soroptimist in the City in late January. 

Did you Know? 
Soroptimist International of Greater Sacramento was founded in 1986, 30 

years ago. Our life member, Millie Stone, was one of the founding 

members. The three founding members came from SI of Sacramento, the 

oldest club in our district. We’ll have an anniversary celebration In Jan. 

 

2016 - 2017 

Board of Directors 

President Dara Lee 

President Elect 
 Kathy Stassi 

VP Service  
Faye Holliman 

VP Program 
Hilda Tonarely 

VP Membership 
Stephanie Paia 

VP Ways and Means 
 Michelle Whisenand 

VP Communications 
 Cindra Smith 

Secretary Corrine Hood 

Treasurer Jean Foster 

Director, First Year 
Karyl Andolina 

Director, Second Year 
Yolanda Cuesta  

 
Director and Immediate 

Past President 
 Sally Johnson 

 

 

Board Meetings 

The next board meeting is 
September 19. Usually the 
Board meets on the fourth 

Tuesday of the month. 
Contact Dara for location 
and time: All are welcome 
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Service is Our Mission 
By Faye Holliman, VP Service 
The Service Committee met on September 8th to plan the year. Last year’s projects will be continued, with the 
exception of the Crisis Nurseries lunch. The WE Craft Party needs some help with positions, please contact either 
Marilyn Goodfellow or Judith Dean to help (see below).  
 
As a reminder, following are the people heading up the various service subcommittees:  
Women’s Empowerment Craft Party Marilyn Goodfellow and Judy Dean 
Holiday Stockings    Laurie Bowling and Faye Holliman 
Mustard Seed Valentine Lunch  Emily Giles and Judy Dean 
Women’s Empowerment Gala   Chair to be determined 
Hidden Support    Faye Holliman. Karyl Andolina, Carole D. 
SIGS Mini Grants    Michelle Whisenand  
Snack N Sew    Marilyn Goodfellow 
Dream It Be It    Yolanda Cuesta 
 

Women’s Empowerment Holiday Crafting Party Is Dec 10 
By Marilyn Goodfellow and Judy Dean 
Plans are well underway for the annual Holiday Craft Faire and Santa 
needs the help of all the SIGS elves!  Watch for sign-up sheets at our 
luncheons or contact Marilyn Goodfellow or Judy Dean to volunteer or 
if you have questions.  
 
This is our signature service event—plus it’s a fun and rewarding time 
for the guests, volunteer crafters, and SIGS.   W.E. now has their new 
Community Partnership Coordinator, Holly Byrom, on board, and she is 
enthusiastic and ready to go.  
 
St. Francis High School is again making their fabulous gym available, and 
Taylor Farms Foods has agreed to support the Craft Party by providing 

the lunch with some additional items provided by SIGS.  Penny Brown will coordinate the emails to crafters based on list 
compiled from the last couple of years with some new additions provided by W. E.   
 
All those who work there (including friends and SIGSMen helpers) will need to have completed the background check 
clearance in order to participate (see page. As part of their effort to continually improve the event, W.E. is reviewing 
stockings and other activities for possible changes.  Stay tuned for more updates- 
 

Tracking Our Service 
VP for Service Faye Holliman reports that “We are being asked to tell SIA and SNR what we do and 
how well we do it. Starting with the first of this year, September 1, we will ask committee chairs to 
complete a simple form to document what we do, how long it takes to do it and what committee is 
was under. You’ll be emailed the form each quarter and return them to me. I will tally the hours, 
activities and programs for our annual report. Thank you for helping to blow our own horn!” 
 

Members Needed to Sponsor Applications for SIGS Mini-Grants 
By Michelle Whisenand 
It is Grant Application time.  If you have an organization that you would like to sponsor, grant applications are available.  
We have changed the deadline date to January 10, 2017 to allow the service committee to meet, review the applications 
and make recommendations to the Board at the January Board Meeting.  That will allow us more time to invite the grant 
recipients to our March luncheon.  If you need an application, email Michelle at Michelle@DivorceWithRespect.com. 

mailto:Michelle@DivorceWithRespect.com
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Awards and Fellowships 
SIGS works to participate in all three of the Soroptimist awards programs available through SIA or SNR. Kathy Stassi is 
coordinating the award program, and has been actively seeking candidates through various organizations and schools. 
Contact her if you know someone who meets any of the following criteria, and she’ll follow up with the application form 
and process.  
 

The Live Your Dream Award is SI of the America’s signature scholarship program. The award is for women 

who are the primary source of financial support for their families, in order to give 
them resources they need to improve their education, skills and employment 
prospects. In addition, eligible applicants must be enrolled in, or have been accepted 
to, a vocational/skills training program or an undergraduate degree program and 
must demonstrate financial need.  
 
Awards recipients may use the cash award to offset any costs associated with their 
efforts to attain higher education, such as books, childcare, tuition and 
transportation. SIA reports that each year, more than $1.6 million in education grants 
are awarded to more than 1,200 women, many of whom have overcome enormous 
obstacles including poverty, domestic violence and/or drug and alcohol abuse. Kathy 
is working with Women’s Empowerment and other organizations for possible 

applicants. Pictured is last year’s SIGS awardee, Alana Bui, with her children. 
 

The Live Your Dream Awards involves three levels of cash awards. The program begins at the local Soroptimist club-
level, where award amounts vary. Local-level award recipients become eligible for region-level awards of either $3,000 
or $5,000. Region-level award recipients then become eligible to receive one of three international-level awards of 
$10,000. 
 

Sierra Nevada Region Ruby Award honors a woman who is not a Soroptimist 

member or immediate family member, who has made a significant difference in the lives of other 
women either through her profession or personal life. The majority of her work should have 
occurred in the past two years.  SIGS gives a Ruby Award that includes a donation to the charity of 
the honoree’s choice, and forwards the nomination to Sierra Nevada Region for consideration for 
the region award given at the spring conference in Reno. In the past, we have recognized Lisa Culp, 
Women’s Empowerment (who went on to win the SIA award) and Nilda Valmores, My Sister’s House.  
 
And finally, we started to participate in the SNR Fellowship for Women in Graduate Programs last year by seeking 
candidates to apply for the Sierra Nevada Region Fellowship. According to a 2014 announcement, the grant is offered to 
women who are in graduate school programs studying to receive a doctorate. To be eligible for this program, women 
must be citizens of one of the 119 countries represented in Soroptimist International and be attending school in the 
Sierra Nevada Region (University of California at Davis, University of Nevada at Reno and Las Vegas, University of 
Pacific’s McGeorge School of Law and California State University, Sacramento).  
 

Doing Service Means Raising Money 
By VP Ways and Means Michelle Wishenand  

It’s in the Bag:  Our major fundraiser is scheduled for Thursday, April 27, 2017.  It’s never too 

early to start shopping for purses!  If shopping is not for you - donations towards the purchase of 
bags are welcome. 

Oil & Vinegar:  Marilyn Goodfellow is in charge: see page 7 

Fines are back!  There will be a fun fine at each meeting, Superstars are exempt. The 

September 6 meeting covered August and September birthdays. Fines help to support club 
operations and are a great way to share fun information.  
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SIGS 2016-2017 Budget 
The proposed budget (thanks to all committee chairs and the Finance Committee) was approved at the September 
Board meeting.  
  

General Fund 
The General Fund income, which includes dues, new member fees, lunch net revenue, olive oil net 
sales, Superstars, fines, shopping progams, annual meeting auction, Santa’s letters, and 

miscellaneous donations, is projected to be $5105.00.  
 

General Fund expenses, which include mixers and socials, personal connections, President’s pin, annual 
retreat, background checks, badges/pin, membership marketing, website and Facebook, insurance, P.O box rent, 
storage rent, and conferences, is projected to be $4005, leaving a net income of $1100.  
 

Service Fund  
The Service Fund income is projected to be around $11,725, which includes members’ service 
commitments, the Education grant from last year, and proceeds from “It’s in the Bag.”  
 
Expenses for Dream It Be It, Hidden Support, and other service projects is $3600; projected grants 
and scholarship are $13,035, for a total of $16,635 going to Service. Yes, we are anticipating 
giving/spending more on service than we are making through fundraising this year, but we will be 
transferring from  our service fund reserves, if needed.  
 

SIGS Endowment 
Endowment Chair Sally Johnson reported on the Endowment from her travels in France.  The 
committee met prior to her trip and discussed a Finance proposal to have the proceeds 
from our endowment fund distributed by the Service committee. She also thanks Corrine 
Hood for her contribution to the fund this past month.  

 
Donations to the Endowment fund are always appreciated (it’s how it’s grown from 
$30,000 to over $70,000 in six years!!). Send them to Sacramento Region Community 
Foundation, 955 University Avenue, Suite A, Sacramento, CA 95825, specifying SI of Greater 
Sacramento fund as the recipient. Or visit www.sacregcf.org for more information. 
 

 Sign Up for SHARES, Extra Credit, and Amazon Smile 
SIGS participates in Raley’s/Bel Air Extra Credit, Save Mart’s SHARES, and Amazon Smile.  Each of 
these companies donates a portion of what you buy to SIGS, if you designate us as a recipient. 
Here’s how: 

   
Save Mart- Faye has provided the information about signing up for Save Mart’s Shares program. Go to 
www.savemart.com, click on “Community,” then click on SHARES, and enroll in the program, run by EScrip.  Soroptimist 
International of Greater Sacramento is listed as a recipient. So, fill in the information for yourself, indicate that you are 
supporting SIGS. Then each time you shop, you just put in your telephone number for the money to come to us. Thanks. 
 
To participate in the Extra Credit program when shopping at Raley’s/Bel Air, go to www.raleys.com, sign up for 
Something Extra. Then, click on Extra Credit, and search for and choose Soroptimist International of Greater 
Sacramento. Whenever you shop at Raley’s or Bel Air, they donate a percentage of your payment to SIGS. Last year we 
earned $258.61 from the program.  
 
If you haven't yet signed up for AmazonSmile, Google 'About AmazonSmile' for answers to your questions.  Use 
'smile.amazon.com' and choose 'Soroptimist International of Greater Sacramento' as the charitable organization you 
wish to support.  Start all your shopping with smile.amazon.com  and  you are helping our SIGS' funds grow!  Last year’s 
“take” was $58.38.  
 

http://www.sacregcf.org/
http://www.savemart.com/
http://www.raleys.com/
http://smile.amazon.com/
http://smile.amazon.com/
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Welcome New Member Sheryl Sorem 
We had the pleasure of meeting Sheryl at the summer mixer, and look forward to seeing her 
at meetings and events. Sheryl is transferring her membership from SI La Jolla to SIGS, having 
moved here in July to take the position of Business Development Manager - Major Accounts, 
for LUMENS Light + Living.  
 
Your editor visited her Linked In account, and found that prior to moving to La Jolla in 2015, 
where she was with the Pacific Holiday Group, she worked as Director of Sales and Marketing 
for hotels in the Greater Minneapolis-St. Paul area. She also has her own consulting business 
working with hospitality and meeting planning industries to plan events. 
 
Her community service beyond Soroptimists has included Meal on Wheels, site committee 
chair for Countryside Elementary, and team manager for Edina Hockey. She also took part in 
Leadership St. Paul for three years. We can tell from her Facebook page that she enjoys a 
wondereful family, friends, and sports.  
 

Membership  
By VP Membership Stephanie Paia 
Welcome once again, Soroptimist transfers Lora Edwards from West Sacramento and 
Sheryl Sorem from La Jolla. SIGS now is 38 members strong! There are others who 
have expressed interest, so thank you to everyone who is reaching out an 
encouraging outstanding women to join us in our work and fun.  
 
The next membership committee meeting is on Thursday, November 3rd at 6pm at Corrine’s house. And, we are planning 
a new SIGS member orientation at my house sometime in November.  Date and time TBD. Not only do we welcome new 
members to the club, I welcome new members to the committee, so let me know if you are interested. We are having 
good discussions on flexibility for membership, sponsors, and education.  
  

October birthdays are  

Jean Foster on the 12th,  
Stephanie Paia on the 17th, and  
Corrine Hood on the 19th.  
 

Superstars Shine 

Wow, our first meeting resulted in so many new Superstars. They join Marilyn Goodfellow, who joined prior to 
the first meeting (celebrating her 50th wedding anniversary), and they are:  

 
Millie Stone, our life member, to show support for our club 
Carole Davenport, in honor of her daughter0-in-law, Bethany. She received an excellent write up in the 
Providence Journal about women leading research expeditions to Antarctica. She is the lead scientist on 

the 6 week cruise.  
Kathy Stassi, to celebrate her four grandchildren’s accomplishments, including 1) a grand championship for showing 
goats at a county fair, 2) 99.4% score on a national Latin test, 3) upper 90th percentile on all tests, and 4) successful 
treatment for Krohn’s disease. She is one proud grandma! 
Dara Lee, because she is President and is in France.  Sally Johnson, because she is Past-President, and traveling in 
Europe. Corrine Hood, just because. And Hilda Tonarely, for reasons unknown.  
 

Suggestion Box 
Our first suggestion in the Suggestion Box was related to Superstars. Faye responded to the high number of Superstars 
at the first meeting by writing: “With so many Superstars! If you exclude them from fines, we will only have 4-5 members to 
pay fines.”  Maybe that’s a challenge for all of us! 

 

“I believe in loyalty. When a woman reaches 

an age she likes, she should stick with it.”  

-Eva Gabor 
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Olive Oil and Balsamic Vinegar Sales 
Marilyn Goodfellow asks “Are you ready for Holiday Season Gift Shopping?” She has in stock: 

 Capay Valley Ranch Balsamic Vinegars: Mango Sriracha, Elderberry and Pear infusions  

 Ternero Farms Cold Press 100% Extra Virgin Olive Oil from Lincoln manzanillo olives, and 
Cold Press 100% Extra Virgin Olive Oil from Estapa, Spain, Hojiblanca/Arbequina olives, 
bottled in Lincoln, CA 

  Gift bags:  $2 each OR  3 for $5. 
Please send her your orders, and she’ll bring them to the meetings. Thanks for supporting SIGS 
and local producers  
 

SIGS Supports Girls at Expanding Your Horizons 
This year's Expanding Your Horizons all day conference for Girls in Grades 6-8 at CSUS is 
on October 8. Two STEM topic workshops with speakers and demonstrations are 
sponsored by the non-profit Women of AT&T and CSUS.  CSUS and UC Davis STEM 
students are mentors assisting the girls to their workshops and presentations.  For more 
information, google “Expanding your Horizons, Sacramento”.  
 
A SIGS grant of $1000 goes to the Women of AT&T to support registration fees for girls 
with need. Our own Marilyn Goodfellow will be helping out with the popular “You are 
Unique” DNA workshop. She will speak about Soroptimist and our Dream it Be it program 

to the girls in that workshop.   
 

SIGS Facebook to Reach Out 
Carol Little maintains our Facebook page, and if you haven’t checked it out 
lately, you should! It’s simply amazing what she includes about our club, as 
well as links and information on events and articles dear to our mission. You 
will learn and enjoy so much!!! 
 
And she has plans for more. The SIGS board approved a $150 this year for campaigns to reach out through Facebook to 
encourage more people to visit and Like our page. Her marketing campaigns can focus on new member recruitment, our 
awards, fundraising, participation in events, and general support for the mission.  If you have a specific idea for 
Facebook outreach, let Carol know.  
  
Carol always appreciates new “content” for the Facebook page. If you see and article or link somewhere, just shoot her 
an email and she’ll get it posted.   
 

October 11 Screening of SOLD 

SOLD is based on the international bestselling novel by Patricia McCormick, and inspired by true 
accounts. It tells the story of 13-year-old Lakshmi, who is trafficked from her peaceful, rural 
village in Nepal to work in a brothel called Happiness House in Kolkata, India. Through one 
extraordinary girl’s story, SOLD gives voice to the millions of children around the world who 
disappear every year. Globally the average age of a trafficked girl is thirteen, the same age as 
Lakshmi in the film. SOLD is a call to action, and a testament to the power and resilience of the 
human spirit.   
 

The event is being sponsored/promoted by: the South Asian Bar Association of Sacramento, My 
Sister's House, WEAVE, Opening Doors, Sacramento Rescue and Restore Coalition, and 

McGeorge School of Law Middle Eastern and South Asian Association. Where: Regal Natomas Marketplace Stadium 16 - 
3561Truxel Road, Sacramento CA 95834. When: October 11, 2016 at 7pm. Tickets must be pre-purchased online at 
https://www.tugg.com/events/sold-mlyb, by October 3, to ensure there are enough people to hold the screening. 

https://www.facebook.com/Soroptimist/?fref=ts
https://www.tugg.com/events/sold-mlyb
http://www.imdb.com/title/tt1411956/
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District 3 Fall Meeting, October 29,  
Come one, come all to the District 3 Fall meeting, 9:00 – 2:30, at Shriners 
Hospital Auditorium, 2425 Stockton Blvd. Registration opens at 8:30 with 
light breakfast.   
 

Governor Vicki will be presenting reports on the SIA Convention, and we will hear from 
other Sierra Nevada Region leaders on programs and updates affecting us. A program is 

being planned, and the speaker will be announced.   
 
In addition, please bring items that can be donated to the local Animal Shelter: dog or cat food, new pet 
toys, kitty litter, etc.  Thank you for any support you can provide. 
 

The registration fee is $22 if paid before October 22, $32 after that date, and includes lunch.  Sign up for and pay for the 
event at one of the club meetings, or call Kathy Stassi to let her know you would like to attend, and get a check to Jean 
Foster. It’s a great way to meet Soroptimists from other clubs in our District, share ideas, and come away inspired about 
the work we do for the greater Sacramento Area. 
   

A Brief History of Soroptimist 
 This is excerpted from the SIA website.  
At the beginning of the 1920s, women in North America had established themselves in the political arena through 
suffrage and in the professional world as a result of World War I.  The time was right for women actively engaged in 
professions and careers to come together for mutual support and friendship, and to serve the communities to which 
they belonged.  The time was right for Soroptimist.  
  
In the spring of 1921, Stuart Morrow, an organizer of men's service clubs (Optimist and/or Rotary), visited Oakland, 
California.  In search of a potential member for a new men’s club, Morrow called on the Parker-Goddard Secretarial 
School, presuming it was run by men and found instead Miss Adelaide Goddard and Miss Mabel Parker owned the 
school.  Explaining his mistake, Morrow excused himself.  As Morrow left, Miss Goddard remarked she would be 
interested in joining such a club for women if he ever considered forming one.  
  
Goddard's remark set the wheels in motion for Stuart Morrow.  He contacted a number of business women in the 
community, and invited them to a preliminary meeting on May 21.  The one who was interested began recruiting others 
and on June 21, a luncheon meeting with 10 women officially launched the club toward its goal of 80 members 
  

This core group met once a week, and continued to gather the names of eligible women 
from Alameda County; they also chose the name Soroptimist for the organization, coining a 
word from two Latin words "soror"—woman and "optima"—the best.  
  
On September 26, the charter was closed and officers were elected with Violet Richardson 
Ward serving as the president.  Stuart Morrow presented the charter and an installation 
ceremony took place on October 3, 1921, the day officially celebrated as Founders Day.  
  

In 1927 Stuart Morrow agreed to sell all rights, title and interest in the name “Soroptimist” and all the rights in the 
corporation for $5,500. While eight clubs underwrote the purchase, all clubs, including those in Europe and Great Britain, 
contributed. The American federation was formed at the Washington, DC, conference in 1928. (The federation was to be 
self-governed and self-supported, but was united with the European federation as the Soroptimist International.)  
  
Soroptimist continued to grow and thrive for decades, expanding into several countries and territories around the 
world. In 1985, the first mission statement of Soroptimist International of the Americas was adopted. The mission focus 
of improving the lives of women and girls, in local communities and throughout the world, was implemented in 2004.  
  
Today, Soroptimist International has almost 95,000 members in about 120 countries and territories who contribute time 
and financial support to community-based and international projects that benefit women and girls.  

 

http://soroptimistsnr.org/
http://www.soroptimist.org/index.html
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M E E T I N G  A G E N D A  

 

11:30-12:00  
Registration, Menu Selection & 

Visiting 

12:00 – 12:30 
Speaker and Program 

 
12:15 – 1:15  

Lunch, Introductions & 
Announcements  

 

Published by  
SI of Greater Sacramento 

www.sacramentosoroptimists.org  
PO Box 601504 

 Sacramento, CA 95860 
 

President Dara Lee 
Soroptimist2017dara@yahoo.com 

  
SIGS News Editor 

Cindra Smith 
cindrasmith@comcast.net 

Lunch & Meetings 
Piatti Ristorante, The Pavilions, Fair Oaks Blvd.  
Cost: $22 
 
Roni Bowling coordinates reservations for our lunch meetings at Piatti restaurant. 
Please respond promptly to the reminder she sends out prior to each meeting, and send 
your reservation to sigslunch@gmail.com. The cost is $22 and will cover our own 
lunches as well as the those of our speakers and guests who are potential members. 
Checks or correct change will be greatly appreciated!  
 
Please make your reservations by Friday before the meeting in order to assure an 
accurate count to Piattis and to make it easy to have an adequate number of tables and 
chairs. We don’t want to discourage last minute attendance by you or guests, but please 
have it be the exception and not the rule.  
 
Cancellations and No-Shows: notify Roni Bowling as soon as possible and she will do 
what she can to avoid the cost to the restaurant and to you. 
However, last minute cancellations and no shows will have to pay 
for their lunch if the restaurant charges us for it.  
 
Guests: Guests and potential members are always welcome. 
Contact Stephani Paia, VP Membership, if you would like her to 
send a letter inviting your guest to membership. 
 

Important Links 

SIGS  Members Only Website 
www.sacramentosoroptimist.org, click on members 
only to access: member addresses & phone numbers, 
bylaws and standing rules, board meeting minutes, and 
financial reports.  The user ID and Password are on the 
quick reference sheet provided to every member, and in 
the email to members that accompanies this 
newsletter. 

 

Sierra Nevada Region 
www.soroptimistsnr.org  
Create your own account by following 
the directions on the website. 

 

 

Soroptimist International of the 
Americas 
www.soroptimist.org, ID: your member 
number, Password: your member number 

 

www.soroptimistinternational.org 
ID = member, Password = Cambridge 

 

Calendar Nov - Feb 
November, 2016 
1 Lunch Meeting  (Elder Abuse) 
15 Lunch Meeting/ Business 
29  Board Meeting 
 
December, 2016 
6 Lunch Meeting/Holiday Stockings 
9 WE Craft Party Set Up 
10 Women’s Empowerment Craft Party 

January, 2017 
3 Winter Mixer/Evening  
17 Lunch Meeting/Business/LYD Recipient 
TBD Soroptimist in the City   
24 Board meeting 

 
February, 2017 
7 Lunch Meeting 
21 Lunch Meeting 
28  Board Meeting 
TBD Mustard Seed Lunch 

 

 

Have Fun  
Get I t 
Done  

http://www.sacramentosoroptimists.org/
mailto:Soroptimist2017dara@yahoo.com
mailto:cindrasmith@comcast.net
mailto:sigslunch@gmail.com
http://www.sacramentosoroptimist.org/
http://www.soroptimistsnr.org/
http://www.soroptimist.org/
http://www.soroptimistinternational.org/

